

Nigel Iles NJI Transport Ltd Glenacres Watling Street Dunstable Beds. LU6 3QS

12 May 2015

Dear Nigel,

## The Reinterment of Richard III

Now the dust is settling on the amazing project for the reinterment of King Richard III in our Cathedral, I wanted to write to you as someone who was involved as one of our key contractors during that period.

You may well have watched the TV coverage, or perhaps even been here yourself for some of the time, but either way I'm sure like me you will agree that we were witnessing a historic series of events that will never be repeated. We have received numerous expressions of thanks and good wishes at the Cathedral, and on behalf of the city and county relating to all aspects of the project, not least the craftsmanship and attention to detail that went into the physical works carried out in the Cathedral to make it all possible.

I'd like to extend our deep thanks to you for the part you played in that, be it large or small, because we have striven to ensure that at every level we have done justice to the events have fallen into our hands. We feel ourselves to have been exceptionally fortunate in those we have worked with, both professionally and personally. We have all had to rise to the occasion – and we feel all have done so.

My thanks go to you and all in your team for what we have achieved together. I hope you will forever after feel this Cathedral has a special place in your hearts - and you will always be welcome to revisit and see again what, together, we have achieved.

Yours sincerely

The Very Reverend David Monteith

Dean of Leicester